[image: image1.png]COLORADO

Department of Education




Memo
To:
All Colorado school districts and BOCES with approved Teacher/SSP induction programs

From:
Educator Development Unit

Date:
February 15, 2018
Re:
school nurse induction programs
You are receiving this memo because you are currently providing an induction program for teachers and specialized service professionals (SSPs) that has been approved by the Colorado Department of Education (CDE).  All programs approved to provide induction supports to teachers are automatically approved to also provide induction supports to SSPs, which include school nurses. 
As you are likely aware from previous communication from the Educator Development Office, CDE has been working to ensure that approved induction program providers are aligned with what is allowed under the Colorado Educator Licensing Act.  During this process, CDE became aware of induction programs currently being offered specifically for school nurses by entities that do not fall within the categories allowed by law (school districts, BOCES, and the Charter School Institute).  CDE understands the importance of school nurses receiving support from qualified experts in the areas that are unique to their jobs in an educational setting and that these experts are often not available on site at a school district or BOCES.  Please note that while school districts, BOCES, and the Charter School Institute (CSI) are the only entities that can sign an induction certificate for a teacher or SSP, they are permitted to partner with outside entities in order to provide quality supports.  Therefore, it is allowable for a district, BOCES, or CSI to partner with a program, such as CDE’s Nurse Mentor Program or a similar program in a pediatric hospital, to ensure that inductees are also being supported by experts in their content area.  In addition to having access to this expert support, school nurses participating in an induction program that incorporates such a partnership would also benefit from participating in the aspects of a district/BOCES/CSI program that are specific to the local community.
With this in mind, if a district, BOCES, or CSI utilizes a program like CDE’s Nurse Mentor Program the only change from current practice would be that the district/BOCES/CSI would need to create the induction certificate for their school nurse. This ensures that they not only receive the content expertise and support from the program but also receive any additional induction and orientation components for their district/BOCES/CSI. If your district or BOCES forms a partnership with an outside entity to provide improved supports to their inductees, please clearly describe this approach to differentiation when completing the Teacher and Specialized Service Professionals Induction Program Evaluation Rubric for approval of your program by CDE.
Please feel free to contact Jennifer Simons with any additional questions or concerns. We thank you for your patience and understanding as we ensure alignment of CDE’s practices with the Colorado Educator Licensing Act and for the service you provide to Colorado students. 

1
( Page 2

